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So do not fear, for I am with you,  do not be dismayed, for I am your God. I will strengthen you and 

help you; I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.​  ​Isaiah 41:10 
 

Friday 12 June 2020  
 

 

Dear Year 10 Families 
 

I hope you have looked through the Year 10 timetable that I sent out yesterday and have had a 
chance to talk to your daughter about what to expect next week. Your daughter will have remote 
livestream lessons with all her subject teachers in line with the timetable. Some students will have a 
combination of remote and face to face learning with their teachers in school.  
 

A reminder that the onsite face to face provision is for students studying GCSE Art and Music and 
students who do not have access to the internet.  If you have not been contacted by a member of 
staff, ​please do not ​send your daughter to school. However, please contact us if you have not heard 
from us and think your daughter is in one of these categories and should be invited into school. 
 

We have carried out a thorough risk assessment ahead of this phased reopening. This is to ensure 
that we put in place comprehensive control  measures to limit the risk to staff and students. The risk 
assessment has been reviewed by staff, governors and unions.  You will find a copy of the risk 
assessment in the home learning section on our website or you can access it ​here. 
 

For families whose daughter’s will be coming to school next week, I attach a student guidance and 
expectations document.  You can also find this document in the home learning section on our 
website or you can access it ​here​. 
 

A further document I would like to draw your attention to is our Addendum to the Behaviour Policy. 
It is important that you read this, and especially important should your daughter be coming into 
school next week. Again this document can be found in the policies section on our website or, for 
ease, you can access it ​here​.  
 

Thank you for your patience and support. I do hope that even though I send out so many letters and 
documents, you feel we are keeping you updated with everything that is going on in school and that 
we are working tirelessly to  support your daughter with her studies at this difficult time.  
 

As always, we are here to help and offer any support we can, so please, do not hesitate to contact us 
at the school.  
 

We are really looking forward to seeing some of the girls with us next week. I hope that you will be 
reassured when you read the risk assessment  and all our documentation that we are doing 
everything we possibly can to maintain a safe environment, as the safety and wellbeing of our school 
community is paramount.  
 

Thank you for your continued support and I will be in touch again soon.  
 

I wish you a peaceful and safe weekend.  
 

With all good wishes. 

 

Beverley Stanislaus 

Headteacher  

 
 

http://www.stmartins.academy/admin/userfiles/Online%20Learning/Risk%20Assessment%20(COVID-19)%20Issued%2012%20June%20%202020.pdf
http://www.stmartins.academy/admin/userfiles/Online%20Learning/Student%20Expectations%20%20and%20Guidance%20Face%20to%20Face%20Onsite%20Provision.pdf
http://www.stmartins.academy/admin/userfiles/Policies/Behaviour%20COVID-19%20Addendum.pdf

